Freedom of Information Act 2000 – children in care
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
In relation to the first 20 cases of children that were taken into care (either interim or full) by your authority in the 2017 calendar year please provide me with the following information in connection with each of these cases.

1.  The sex of the child?

Answer: 

10 male  
10 female
2.  The age of the child?

5 under 1

4 at 17 

3 at 13 

2 at 5  

one each at aged  3,4,5,10,12,15

3.  If any of the following factors are recorded in the papers you hold on the case as having been a factor in the council’s decision to take the child into care: 
(a) proximity to a dangerous dog 
(b) the obesity of the child, 
(c) a concern the child spends too much time playing computer games and/or on the internet, 
(d) the child’s home environment is unhealthy due to cigarette smoke, 
(e) the parents do not care adequately for the child because they spend too much time watching television and/or on the internet or 
(f) that the child has poor dental hygiene.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We have reviewed all cases and whilst there are concerns of domestic violence, mental health, drug misuse, there are no specific notes of those factors identified in your request.  To fully review all documents on all 20 cases would take approximately 2.5 hours per case which equates to 50 hours.
This letter is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

